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Executive Mayor  

Cllr Trevor Abrahams 

Good day Residents 

What a hectic past few months and weeks we have had with all the public holidays, long  

weekends and short work weeks and days. Tired just thinking about it. But as much as we all 

enjoyed it and spent valuable time with loved ones over this period, all good things must come 

to an end. Still, we have been working non-stop behind the scenes, continuing with the  

business of the day to ensure uninterrupted service delivery to all.   

The draft municipal Budget and Integrated Development Plan (IDP) review process have 

served before council, after which a public participation process followed with public meetings 

in all towns and areas recently. This is but one of the important matters we are busy with. All 

inputs and comments have been processed and the final budget will be tabled before council by 

the end of May, and must be approved before the new financial year starts on 1 July 2025.    

The Tulbagh water quality and filters project is progressing well, with all the new filters that are 

fully operational. The filters are being monitored and any issues that may arise, addressed.  We 

are also busy with a new multimillion rand pipeline project to secure the water supply to Wolse-

ley town and surrounding areas. We anticipate that this project will be finalised by 30 June 

2025. Regular updates in this regard are provided on our Facebook page and on WRFM. 

I would like to encourage residents to make use of our official channels to communicate with 

us. Kindly email us your details, comments and/or complaints, or call our 24-hr Control Room 

on 023 492 0181/2 or send a WhatsApp message to 081 896 5480 to report an emergency and 

or service delivery issues. Together we can do and achieve so much more! Till next time. 

For municipal updates and news ‘Like’ us on Facebook 

CERES GOES GREEN FOR EARTH DAY: Over 50 community members showed up on Earth Day (22 April) for the 

launch (Phase 1) of a new Environmental Project  in Ceres, with a successful clean-up along the Dwars River bank. Various 

roleplayers participated in the clean-up, including, Witzenberg Municipality, Cape Winelands 

District Municipality, the Ceres Tourism Bureau, Friends of the Togryers Museum,  learners 

from Wanganella Ngk Primer Skool and the Ceres Business Initiative (CBI). A total of 85  

refuge bags were collected  on the day. See the poster on page 3 for more details on the 

next two phases of the Environmental Project.  

https://www.facebook.com/witzenbergmunicipality?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvH1uskvAxhvPELOypHjAiuu1s7iRW_I-KWMKaabVYRIZdWlUBc7iYff86NpHgGdZIWNd05XW7wrvniPMq99IMUc_mNfp8dvyYewRHjG9f4w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100068908522278&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvH1uskvAxhvPELOypHjAiuu1s7iRW_I-KWMKaabVYRIZdWlUBc7iYff86NpHgGdZIWNd05XW7wrvniPMq99IMUc_mNfp8dvyYewRHjG9f4w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/cerestourism?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvH1uskvAxhvPELOypHjAiuu1s7iRW_I-KWMKaabVYRIZdWlUBc7iYff86NpHgGdZIWNd05XW7wrvniPMq99IMUc_mNfp8dvyYewRHjG9f4w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064618275165&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvH1uskvAxhvPELOypHjAiuu1s7iRW_I-KWMKaabVYRIZdWlUBc7iYff86NpHgGdZIWNd05XW7wrvniPMq99IMUc_mNfp8dvyYewRHjG9f4w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/wanganellangkprimer.skool?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvH1uskvAxhvPELOypHjAiuu1s7iRW_I-KWMKaabVYRIZdWlUBc7iYff86NpHgGdZIWNd05XW7wrvniPMq99IMUc_mNfp8dvyYewRHjG9f4w&__tn__=-%5dK-R




MAYORAL FUND BURSARIES AWARDED TO 16 WITZENBERG STUDENTS  

Witzenberg Municipality in May awarded 16 bright and ambitious  

students with bursaries from the Mayoral Bursary Fund, personally 

handed over by Executive Mayor, Cllr Trevor Abrahams, 

to the students and parents in Ceres. All of the students will be  

pursuing studies at accredited South African academic institutions.  

As per the Mayoral Bursary Fund Policy, students must meet the  

prescribed requirements of the academic institution and the Mayoral 

Bursary Fund Policy; Must be a resident within the area of jurisdiction 

of the Witzenberg Municipality, with the exception of children;  

Bursaries may be awarded to children of employees in the service of 

the Witzenberg Municipality; May be awarded to students with due 

regard to the Employment Equity Act, Skills Development Act, 

LGSETA guidelines on scarce skills, people with disabilities and  

other relevant legislative arrangements, and any other factors as may 

be determined by the Council. In order to ensure efficiency and  

transparency, a Bursary Committee had been established.  

The Mayoral Bursary Fund is more than just financial support, it is  

an investment in the dreams, potential, and future of our youth. This  

initiative ensures that development, especially amongst young  

people, continues to meet the growing demand for skilled services, 

improved quality of life, and a thriving society. Note that bursaries  

in terms of the Mayoral Bursary Fund is advertised and awarded  

annually. Congratulations to all the student recipients! We wish you 

great success in your future studies.  



Licence Card printing machine back online 

The National Department of Transport announced at the beginning 

of May that the national driving licence card printing machine is 

back online. This will hopefully bring much-needed relief to  

thousands of motorists across the Western Cape and country who 

have been waiting patiently for their cards. However, it is to be not-

ed that there will be a massive backlog in printing new cards to 

work through. As of 2 May 2025, the Western Cape had a backlog 

of 108 402 outstanding driving licence cards, which formed part of 

the national total of 747 748 that built up during the three-month 

period that the machine was out of order.  

All we can do now is trust that the national 

department will move swiftly and efficiently 

to clear the backlog without any further  

issues. We would like to thank our residents 

for their patience and understanding in 

terms of the delay and backlog. We will  

inform all per SMS as soon as we start  

receiving the printed driving licence cards. 


